
What? Again?
If one awards ceremony wasn’t enough, the school I was at
today  had  its  own  awards  show.   Knowing  that  elementary
students are far more impatient than older ones, this ceremony
was  much  shorter  fortunately.   And  I  got  to  sit  down…  
Actually, the entire thing was one hour, but the presentations
were only about 20 minutes.  The rest of the time was raffling
off various prizes.  The entire event was based on reading. 
The class I subbed for, a fifth grade class, actually came out
on top with more than 1600 books read.  At least I think it
was the number of books.  But they also mentioned last month,
and that is a huge number for just one month, even among 25
students.  If it was for the entire year, then yes, 1600+
books.  Anyway, the kids also received raffle tickets based on
the number of “miles” they went.  Come to think of it, it
would have to be books, and therefore over the entire year. 
Or, if in a month, then I would guess a book carries a certain
number of points like in the accelerated reader program found
at many schools.  Yes, that could be it.  Anyway, each student
in my class had anywhere from 50 to over a hundred of these
miles, earning them two to four tickets.  There were a lot of
prizes, so that means a lot of chances to win.  Some kids won
more  than  once.   I  was  holding  a  ticket  for  an  absent
student.  Unfortunately, she didn’t win at all.

After the assembly, the weather which had been rainy with a
tornado watch all day had cleared up and the sun came out and
dried the blacktop, so there was a 5th grade versus teachers
kickball game.  Yes, I got to play…  �   After missing an easy
catch, I did manage to score a few runs on our turns up to
bat.  So, it was a fun end of the day.

What?  You want to know about the rest of the day, before the
awards?  Well, it was supposed to be a field day, meaning play
time outside with special events.  Remember the weather I
mentioned above?  Yeah, no field day.   �   So, they did PE
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and music at the start of the day (yes! breaktime…) followed
by some writing, and finally math games in the computer lab. 
I got a chance to try a game they loved called Lemonade
Stand.  I used to play a game by this name back when I was in
school, only that game was for the Apple ][ instead of Java in
the web browser.  Oops, did I just date myself?   �   So,
after that came lunch and free pizza.  Not the best, but I
doubt the kids cared.   �   Yes, I had some too.  This was
supposed to be a part of the field day, but unlike field day
they couldn’t postpone the pizzas, so when they have their
field day next Monday they will have to do their lunches the
ordinary way.

Crazy days at the end of the year, I’ll tell ya.  If I manage
to  find  work  next  week  I’m  sure  I’ll  have  some  more
interesting  tales.

EDIT:  Why don’t all the smileys/emoticons render?  Oh, well. 
Editing once got one of the four to work in any event.


